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Communication dated 16 March 2012 from the
Democratic People’s Republic of Korea to the
Agency and the Director General’'s Reply

The Director General has received a communication dated 16 March 2012 from the Director General
of the General Department of Atomic Energy of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (DPRK).
The letter from the DPRK and the Director General’s reply thereto, dated 30 March 2012, are herewith
attached for the information of members of the Board.
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GENERAL DEPARTMENT OF ATOMIC ENERGY

DEMOCRATIC PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF KOREA

Address: Haeun 2-Dong, Phyongchon District, Pyongyang, DPR of Korea
Tel: 850-2-181111, Fax: 850-2-3814416, 850-2-3814410, E-mail:mhs-ip@star-co.net.kp

TO: Mr. Yukiya Amano
Director General, IAEA
FAX NO: 0043-1-2600-29805
FROM: Ri Je Son
Director General,
General Department of Atomic Energy (GDAE)
Pyongyang, DPRK
DATE: March 16, 2012

Dear Mr. Yukiya Amano,
I would like to invite IAEA delegation to our country to discuss technical

issues with regard to the monitoring of moratorium on uranium enrichment activities
at Nyongbyon in accordance with the agreement of the DPRK-US high-level Talks

held in Beijing recently.

Best regards,
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Ri Je Son

Director General,
General Department of Atomic Energy






INTERNATIONAL ATOMIC ENERGY AGENCY

THE DIRECTOR GENERAL

30 March 2012

Dear Mr Ri Je Son,

Thank you for your facsimile message dated 16 March 2012 inviting an IAEA delegation to the
Democratic People’s Republic of Korea (DPRK) to discuss technical issues with regard to the
monitoring of a moratorium on uranium enrichment activities at Nyongbyon in accordance with the
agreement of the DPRK-US high-level talks held in Beijing in February this year.

As I noted at the March 2012 IAEA Board of Governors meeting, the outcome of the DPRK-US
talks is an important step in the right direction. Also, the Agency has an essential role to play in

verifying the DPRK’s nuclear programme.

The IAEA will follow up on your invitation in a constructive spirit.

Yukiya Amano

Mr Ri Je Son

Director General

General Department of Atomic Energy (GDAE)
Haeun 2-Dong

Phyongchon District

PYONGYANG

DEMOCRATIC PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF KOREA

WAGRAMERSTRASSE 5 PO BOX 100, A-1400 VIENNA L AUSTRIA,
TEL. (+43 1) 2600-21111, FAX: (+43 1) 26007



